As you are aware as Dean of the Oban Faculty of Solicitors I have lodged representations in relation to the above.   I wish to also lodge representations as an individual and on behalf of my firm E Thornton & Co, Solicitors. 
Essentially my representations are those which I have lodged on behalf of the Oban Faculty.  It is quite clear to me that the proposals in relation to the Sheriff Court are driven by the expediency of finance and have not been properly thought out.   Even if Sheriff and Jury trials are removed from Oban we will still have a Sheriff Court building in Oban, we will still have a Sheriff Clerk and support staff in Oban, we will still have a Procurator Fiscal and support staff in Oban and even our Sheriff who serves Oban and Fort William resides in the Oban area.  Consequently when a jury sitting is taking place no one has to travel any particular distance.  However if jury trials are removed to Dumbarton this means the prosecution and defence witnesses, the accused and the defence Solicitor and possibly even the Procurator Fiscal will require to travel to Dumbarton.  Common sense tells you that the cost will increase considerably as witnesses will require to be reimbursed for travel and accommodation, defence Solicitors will require to be paid for travel, travel time and accommodation and probably the Procurator Fiscal will require accommodation at public expenses.  It just does not make economic sense.

I also think that all the proposals fly in the face of the Scottish Government’s commitment to sustaining communities in rural areas and providing access to justice for everyone.   It is quite clear that the Scottish Government will say one thing and do another because these current proposals are designed to effectively disenfranchise and deprive rural communities from access to justice and having justice being seen and done within their reasonable locality.

I confirm I have no objection to my name, my firm’s name and the details of these representations being made available to the public.

Please acknowledge receipt.

Yours sincerely

Edward Thornton

Solicitor

